SAA
E,_ DENR DENR Mimaropa Region <mimaroparegion@denr.gov.ph>
—

Fw: Alleged illegal reclamation located in caminawit san jose occidental mindoro
1 message

Regional Office <denr8888mimaropa@yahoo.com> Thu, Jun 17, 2021 at 9:48 AM
To: DENR Mimaropa Region <mimaroparegion@denr.gov.ph>

Follow up query on "Alleged illegal reclamation located in Caminawit, San Jose, Occidental
Mindoro"

For appropriate action and instruction. Thanks

DENR MIMAROPA Regional Office (8888 Focal)
1515 L & S Building, Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila 1000
(02) 405-01-57

Fax (02) 405-03-27; 405-00-46

VOIP#(02) 755-3300 / 755-3330 loc 2700

————— Forwarded Message -----

From: Monette Caballero <monettecaballero@yahoo.com>

To: DENR MIMAROPA <denr.mimaropa@gmail.com>; denr8888mimaropa@yahoo.com
<denr8888mimaropa@yahoo.com>; denroccmin04@yahoo.com <denroccmin04@yahoo.com>;
denrcenro_sanjose@yahoo.com <denrcenro_sanjose@yahoo.com>

Sent: Wednesday, 16 June 2021, 07:33:46 pm GMT+8

Subject: Fw: Alleged illegal reclamation located in caminawit san jose occidental mindoro

In 2019 | submitted a complaint, on behalf of the area residents, pertaining to the illegal plan of constructing apartment units
in a reclaimed marine zone area in Caminawit, San Jose, Occidental Mindoro which your good offices swiftly acted on. The
activity was curtailed, thanks to your judicious intervention. Thank you for your immediate attention to the matter.

| am writing to you once again because | was made aware by the residents of the same place that they were advised that
construction is now going to proceed with permission from DENR San Jose and the Baranggay Captain Centeno despite the
previous order from DENR to stop.

On June 14,2021, a meeting with the Baranggay captain was requested by the concerned area residents( whose livelihood
will be affected), in order for the Baranggay to hear and receive their petition to put a stop to the impending construction.
Their petition was not heard nor did the captain acknowledge their complaint. However, Mr. Gaudiel, who supposedly “owns”
the marine zone area in question, was given an audience with the Baranggay captain resulting in an announcement to the
area residents that construction will indeed proceed and that there is no stopping it. Hence, the area residents decided to go
straight to DENR San Jose to file their complaint to which DENR stamped their petition as received. (See attached).

Have the marine zoning rules changed since my initial petition in 2019? Is DENR San Jose even aware of this
new development in the case? Has DENR San Jose issued a permit to proceed? Why is the Baranggay captain allowing
it?

Kindly investigate once again if this new allegation is true before the illegal construction starts and gets completed without
your blessing.

Your kind and immediate attention to this matter is much appreciated.
Sincerely yours,
Victoria Caballero

905-839-5746
Toronto, Canada
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Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

On Monday, April 8, 2019, 6:35 AM, denr8888mimaropa@yahoo.com wrote:

Please acknowledge and see attached file for your reference
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